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The Queensland Nurses and Midwives’ Union (QNMU) thanks Ahpra and the National Boards for the opportunity to provide feedback on the revised Regulatory principles for the National Scheme.  

Nursing and midwifery is the largest occupational group in Queensland Health and one of the largest across the Queensland government. The QNMU is the principal health union in Queensland covering all classifications of workers that make up the nursing and midwifery workforce including registered nurses (RN), registered midwives (RM), enrolled nurses (EN) and assistants in nursing (AIN) and students who are employed in the public, private and not-for-profit health sectors including aged care.

Our more than 66,000 members work across a variety of settings from single person operations to large health and non-health institutions, and in a full range of classifications from entry level trainees to senior management.  The vast majority of nurses and midwives in Queensland are members of the QNMU.

The following submission can be read in conjunction with the submission provided by our national peak body, the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation (ANMF). 

The QNMU acknowledges that the intended purpose of the review is to modify the regulatory principles to align with the Council of Australian Governments (COAG) policy directions improve public protection and consult with patient safety bodies and healthcare consumer bodies on every new and revised registration standard, code and guideline. 

Whilst the QNMU validates that Ahpra and the National Boards play a central role in public protection and patient safety, the regulatory principles should emphasise the need for balancing public protection and effective deterrence with a fair and just regulatory approach. 

As such, we seek the following: 
· that regulatory action should be proportional to the validity and seriousness of notifications, whilst affording natural justice principles to all health practitioners;
· prioritising public protection must not occur at the expense of excessive punitive measures that impact the lives and employment prospects of regulated health practitioners

We thank Ahpra and the National Boards for undertaking the review of the regulatory principles however, given the policy directions have been issued by COAG in 2019, the remit to make changes will reside with COAG and not Ahpra or the National Boards. 

For this reason, we call on COAG to review the policy direction 2019-1 Paramountcy of public protection when administering the National Scheme (CHC Policy Direction 1) to ensure that public protection does not outweigh the need for a fair and equitable regulatory scheme. 
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